
 
November 13, 2006 

 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 13th day of November, 2006, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office 
Building by Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County 
Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Saundra DeSelms, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member Denise Heavner was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Christine Brannon, Tammy Howard, Diana Hartley, Jim Helm, Eddie 
Thomason, and John Murrell. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of October 23, 2006, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Bill Graves moved that the minutes be approved.  Saundra 
DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
George Skinner moved, seconded by Saundra DeSelms, to approve the following Transfers 
of Appropriation: 

a. From General Government Maintenance and Operations, R2, $15,010.00, 
to Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 

b. From Sheriff’s Service Fee Maintenance and Operations, CFB2, 
$25,000.00, to Sheriff’s Service Fee Personal Services, CFB1A. 

 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Discussion took place as to the time the Board would meet for its regularly scheduled 
meetings for 2007.  Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk, stated she needed to know before the 
Board votes on the schedule for next year at the next regular meeting.  
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Dorinda Harvey also stated that the Board had put in the budget $30,000.00 to replace the 
windows that were not replaced in the County Office Building during renovation.  Ms. 
Harvey asked if it was okay to have Tammy Howard, Purchasing Agent go out for bid. 
This would be the windows on the first and second floor that were not replaced.  Ms. Harvey 
asked the Commissioners if this could please be done, as this needed to come from the 
Commissioners. 
 
Chairman Krohmer asked the Board members if he twisted their arms to do the 2006/2007 
budget, to vote either up or down.  He stated he thought he had only one vote but not 
according to the paper and he was sick of it and added more lies told and that is all he has. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Saundra DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


